BALLYMENA NURSERY SCHOOL

NOVEMBER 2023 - NEWSLETTER
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We trust you will have a restful half-term holiday and look forward to welcoming you back to Nursery after the half-term break on Monday 6th November. Please read this newsletter carefully as it contains important information and dates.  Please continue to keep up to date by checking your Tapestry account and viewing the school website regularly - www.ballymenanursery.co.uk. 
Thank you to Mrs. Scott who has been with us this during September and October, settling the children into their Nursery year.  We wish her well as she focuses on her family and enjoys her retirement.
Welcome to Mrs. Kennedy who will be teaching the afternoon class in the front room.  We are sure you will enjoy getting to know each other as the year progresses.
LEARNING POTENTIAL & FOCUS OF INTEREST FOR NOVEMBER

Our focus will continue with Autumn and moving into getting ready for Christmas! 
AREAS OF LEARNING AND CHILD DEVELOPMENT

As we continue to focus on language development, please follow the link below:
https://www.gettingreadytolearn.co.uk/videoclips/player?vid=205b9889a07a2089
SCHOOL FUND MONEY

For those who have opted to pay monthly, £20 is now due for November. Please pay promptly on the first school day of each month. If paying by cash, please put money into an envelope, clearly marked with your child’s full name and class and post in the low-level postbox at the front door. We are a non-profit nursery school and the school fund money is used entirely for your children i.e. Tapestry/ texting service/ birthday/Christmas presents, photographs, baking/playdough ingredients, healthy snack, fruit, vegetables, and seasonal expenses such as pumpkins etc. as well as contributing to the day to day running costs of the Nursery.
OUTDOOR PLAY

As the weather gets colder, the children will need warmer coats for outdoor play every day.  Please feel free to provide them with mittens, hats and tube/snood scarf to keep them extra cosy. Winter hats which tie under your child’s chin and tied scarves will not be allowed to be worn in the nursery playground for health and safety reasons, to prevent choking.  Please ensure that all clothing is clearly named and your child’s welly boots are left in Nursery school.  Please also check periodically that their boots still fit, as shoe sizes can change throughout the school year.
Please continue to encourage your child to develop their self-help skills, especially when putting on their coats, shoes and welly boots.  We remind the children to “find their hood, find their arms, shoes should be “kissing“, and very importantly……..we always have to try!” Your child should wear shoes to Nursery with velcro fastenings -  no laces, zips or buckles or open-toed shoes/sandals please.  We have 52 shoes/ wellie boots for each class, and your child will not appreciate being the last out to play if they are struggling with laces, zips or buckles and waiting for a teacher to help them.
The following 10 minute video explains the importance of developing self-help skills with some tips on how to go about it
    https://www.gettingreadytolearn.co.uk/videoclips/player?vid=2804c8fb0b8d3fa5
CAR-PARKING

Thank you to all the kind and considerate drivers who use our shared car park with the Leisure Centre responsibly.  We want to keep good relations between our parents, staff and the public by respecting others who need to use disabled and reserved spaces.
SUPPORTING LOCAL CHARITIES

Please continue to support Women’s Aid by providing toiletries such as toothpaste, shampoo, deodorant, sanitary products or children’s new pants, socks or small gift items for Christmas such as Christmas crackers, decorations or lights for the mothers and children living in the refuge in Ballymena. 
We collect many ‘more difficult to recycle’ items such as biscuit, crisps and chocolate wrappers, cosmetic tubes, toothbrushes etc to raise funds for Kicks Count, a charity empowering mums-to-be with knowledge and confidence
Please visit https://www.kickscount.org.uk/blog/recycling to find out more about what is accepted and how the money raised is used.  
Boxes are available in the school hallway for your donations.  Thank you.
FURTHER UPCOMING EVENTS & IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Monday 6th November -   return to Nursery School after half-term break.
Saturday 11th November is Remembrance Day -  Poppies/ children’s rulers/ wrist bands and reflective poppies will be on sale in Nursery School from Monday 6th Nov.  £1 donation is recommended for the stationery.
Monday 13th – 17th November:-  World Nursery Rhyme Week celebrating traditional Nursery rhymes.
Friday 17th November - Children in Need Day  This is a non-uniform day. The children and staff can wear their casual clothes or anything “ Yellow, Pudsey/ Blush or Spotty”…… Please do not go to any additional expense.  If you’re feeling creative, why not paint your child’s face or make pom-poms to attach to a t-shirt! Please send a teddy bear or cuddly toy with your child for our Teddy Bears’ Picnic in Nursery school. 
The children will help their teachers to decorate their individual fairy cake for our Teddy Bears’ picnic and the staff will prepare sandwiches for the children. 
We would suggest a parental contribution of £1 for Children in Need  - a very worthy and child-centred charity. 
Friday 24th November - Cool for School photographer will be in school to take individual school photographs.  Please make sure your child wears their school jumper for this session.
OPEN DAY FOR NEW INTAKE (SEPTEMBER 2024)

Nursery will be closed on Friday 8th December to all current children to facilitate our Open Day for prospective parents and children for September 2024.  Please inform other parents with children who may be interested.   
CHRISTMAS CELEBRATIONS 

We plan to invite you to join with us to celebrate Christmas in Nursery.

Mrs McGall’s AM class Wednesday 13th December 10.30-11.15 a.m  
Mrs Kennedy’s PM class Wednesday 13th December 2.15-3.00 p.m
Mrs McKay’s AM class Monday 18th December 10.30-11.15 a.m
Mrs McKay’s PM class Monday 18th December (times to be confirmed)
More details to follow
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We have recently set up both an Instagram and Facebook page for Ballymena Nursery School. Please take a look and follow us or give us a like to get our name out there on social media. 
** Please note these platforms will NOT be used to share photos of children but as a way to advertise events etc**
Tel:  028 25652011     
www.ballymenanursery.co.uk    
e-mail: -  info@ballymenans.ballymena.ni.sch.uk

